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    Issue: 1	September 2019
It has been a great start to the year and I am very proud of the work the children have completed so far. Already we have seen some fantastic science days as well as the Year 3 Wow Day, the Iron Age Experience, and of course the Year 6 residential trip.
For our school curriculum we have developed areas of study from the National Curriculum subjects and there are many opportunities to bring learning to life and really get our children excited.
English and maths sits alongside personal and social development at the heart of our curriculum and most time is dedicated to this. Being able to read fluently and skilfully is so important in so many areas. This does not mean other areas are neglected as you will have seen we are working hard to boost our music provision this year and are delighted to welcome Mr. Richardson to join our team. I'm sure your children will be able to tell you more about the work they have been doing in music and we look forward to seeing our young musicians perform later on in the year. Sports provision has always been a strength of our school and this commitment continues with coaching from CM Sports as well as lessons with Miss Robinson and Mrs. Choularton. Every child gets 2 hours PE each week and an opportunity to swim at some point during the year. 
We continue to provide an extensive range of after-school clubs which gives the children the opportunity to stay active longer and try out a wide range of sporting and other activities. No system is perfect, however, I believe the Action Pass offers all children excellent opportunity at fantastic value. It is difficult for us to make it work at the very low cost but it is part of our commitment to ensuring the very best for all our children. As a comparison, if parents were to pay directly for each club the charge would be around £4.50 per session which means the £30 would only cover a half term with one Club. This term there are more than 25 different clubs to choose from and it has been great to see them so well attended.
I would also like to thank you for your continued efforts to get your children to school on time and ready to learn. Whole school attendance for this first month has been 98% which is great.
Chris James
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To find out all the latest news check out the school website.
We are trialing the use of Twitter to keep you updated. This can be found on the ‘Latest News’ page on the website or @bordonschool
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Walktober: Walking to Wellbeing

Walktober is the annual, month long challenge that's all about getting your steps up. This year we're focusing on the positive impact that walking has on our mental wellbeing. A series of walking challenges have been created to help you discover these benefits and walk to wellbeing throughout October and beyond! There will be an assembly next week after which, each child and member of staff will be given a Challenge card to record their activities on.
For further information, please see: myjourneyhampshire.com/walktober
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Parking
Remember that the Garrison Pool car park has now been sold and will no longer be available for parking from Monday. Families are being advised to use Hampshire Road car park, Guadeloupe car park or Martinique House car park whilst a new temporary car park is being built.

Please also observe the double yellow lines along the road outside the school as this is really important to ensure the safety of our children and families, Parking Enforcement Officers have been patrolling the area.
Volunteers Needed
Home-Start Hampshire
Sometimes it’s tough being a parent and YOUR help could make all the difference. We have a range of opportunities to help support the work we do from supporting families to fundraising!
Get in touch to find out more. Learn new skills. Full training provided.
To find out more contact:
Home-Start Hampshire
weywater@hshants.org.uk
www.home-starthampshire.org.uk
Registered charity 114466
Deadwater Valley
On the 26th of September we went on a trip to Deadwater Valley. Our class walked there in the afternoon because it is local to us. We went with Mrs Cook, Mr Boll and two parent helpers. Our topic is Rivers so we sketched the river itself and Jamie (Deadwater volunteer) explained the geography behind it. It leads to the river Wey and then on to the Thames. He showed us how deep the mud was with a stick. It really helped with our Geographical knowledge and I can’t wait to go on our next trip.
Frankie Year 5 Hedgehogs.
Dates for the year-please see the ‘Calendar’ tab on the school’s website for the latest list of dates
Month


Event
September




27th
Whole School
Non uniform day-details to follow

29th
Whole School
Family Fun Day 11-3pm

30th
Whole school
Parent consultation Evening 3.30-5pm
October
1st
Whole school
Parent Consultation evening 3.30-7pm

9th
Whole school
Individual Photographs

22nd
Whole school
Flu Immunisations

28th  Oct-1st Nov
Whole School
Half Term
November
29th
Whole school
INSET
December
17th 
Years 3 and 4
Christmas Production 2pm

18th
Years 3 and 4
Christmas Production 2pm

20th

End of term
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